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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20 JULY 2017
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chairman
Dr Shera Chok 
Ms Diane Davies

Mr Glenn Douglas 

Dr Stephen D’Souza

Dr Shane Duffy 

Ms Mary Elford

Ms Rosemary Granger
Ms Brenda Howard 
Mr Simon Morritt

Mr Hugh Ross
Dr Suzanne Shale

Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Ms Natalie Andrews
Apologies: 

Dr Nick Coleman

Ms Linn Phipps 

Ms Helen Thomson

1
Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting.
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
None.
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 18 May 2017 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
Item 6.1. Shera Chok and Richard Jeavons were seeking further information about examples of good practice in primary care staffing and would report back to the Panel later in the year. 
5
Chairman’s update 
5.1
The general election had caused the deadline for applications for the current membership recruitment campaign to be extended to 12 June 2017. Since then, sifting and interviews had taken place and a shortlist of suitable candidates had been provided to ministers who would make the final decision. That outcome was awaited. The Chairman invited outgoing Panel members, Hugh Ross and Glenn Douglas, to reflect on their time with the Panel. Both thanked the Chairman and secretariat for their support and praised the unique blend of expertise and experience that the Panel membership was able to bring to its consideration of complex issues. Credibility with the public had been key to the IRP’s success, “taking them along on the journey” and “holding up a mirror to the NHS”. In considering the future of health and social care, there was a need for open and honest debate about complex health change. 
5.2
The Panel’s initial assessment advice on the Deer Park Medical Centre, Witney, Oxfordshire, had been accepted in full by the Secretary of State for Health and was published on 3 July 2017.
5.3
The IRP’s annual business review for 2016-17 was published on 5 July 2017. Initial assessment advice had been provided on referrals from Devon, Hartlepool, Lincolnshire and Oxfordshire. The Panel’s informal advice giving role had proved popular throughout the year while Learning from Reviews continued to be relevant and widely quoted. An updated version was in progress. The increase in workload relating to primary and community care settings was noted as were requests for assistance in progressing sustainability and transformation plans.

5.4
The Chairman and Richard Jeavons met Jim Mackey, outgoing CEO of NHS Improvement, on 18 July 2017 to discuss NHS service change. 
5.5
The Chairman met the Secretary of State for Health on 19 July 2017. The meeting was unrelated to the IRP but the Secretary of State had taken the opportunity to express his gratitude for the Panel’s recent advice. 

6
Areas of current interest

6.1
The secretariat advised that there were a number of referrals known to be currently with the Secretary of State. Referrals from Thurrock and Oxfordshire councils were expected to be the next commissions for Panel advice. Further commissions could be expected throughout the rest of the year. 
7
Any other business
7.1
Members considered the need for ongoing training and support in carrying out IRP work. It was confirmed that members would be involved in informal advice giving sessions wherever possible, subject to logistical constraints. A busy workload of commissions for advice from Secretary of State was anticipated which would help to embed new members in the IRP way of working. Additionally, the possibility of extending a future meeting to include a development session would be explored. 
8
Date of next meeting
8.1
Thursday 21 September 2017. Brenda Howard to chair what will be her final meeting after ten years’ service. 
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